
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers        November 2022  
 
Uniform Expectations and Reminder  
        
Now we are in the colder months, can we remind you of the expectations about uniform so you can help 
us making sure that students are making the right decisions as they keep themselves warm. 
 
We have told students that the following are acceptable: 

- A school jumper is advised underneath the blazer, not instead of the blazer 

- A cheaper alternative is a plain, black, cotton v-neck jumper 

- Layer of plain clothing underneath school uniform, e.g., plain T-shirt underneath the shirt, leggings/tights 

underneath trousers 

- Coats over blazer 

- Scarves/gloves  

The following items are not permitted and we have implemented a ‘see it, lose it’ policy in relation to 
these items: 

- Hoodies/sweatshirts 

- Trainers 

- Black round neck jumpers (we need to be able to see the school tie which is why the V-neck is the 

appropriate alternative) 

- No branded sweaters 

Any of the items listed above will be confiscated and students will have to collect them from their Year 
Leader office at the end of the day. We will make reasonable adjustments for students with medical issues. 
If you believe that your child may need a uniform consideration, please can you contact their Year Leader 
to discuss this specifically. 
 
Can we also remind you that only stud earrings can be worn – not dangly or hooped earrings, no nose rings 
or septum rings – studs only. 
 
As ever, we thank you for your continued support. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Mr S Grenham                 Miss J Perkins 
Assistant Principal          Head of Achieve  
 


